
 

The Rev. Terry Street, Rector 

 T
 h

 e
  

E
 v

 a
 n

 g
 e

 l
  

S e p t e m b e r  

2 0 1 9  
Newsletter of St. Philip Church in the Episcopal Diocese of West Tennessee.  Published monthly except July. 

September at a Glance 
 

 2 Labor Day 

  8 Rally Day 

  Catechesis of the Good  

   Shepherd Open House, 

   Atrium 

10 Ladies’ Bible Study Begins 

12 Men’s Club 

13 Piano Concert, 6:30p, Nave 

15 Catechesis of the Good  

   Shepherd, 9:00a, Atrium 

  Christian Education Begins, 

  9:20a, BH 

17 Vestry Meeting, PH, 6:30p 

 

www.stphilipmemphis.org 

www.ecw2011.info 

www.stphilipmemphis.shutterfly.com 
 

 

- Saint Philip Episcopal Church       
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 The University of Memphis vs. Ole’ Miss football 

game is just one indicator that the fall season is here.  The 

“Operation Backpack” final event was an early sign that it 

was “back to school” time.  Now our own children and 

college-age bound are beginning to settle in their 

surroundings and responsibilities.  For our new college 

students, they are now experiencing a whole new season 

of their life.  Labor Day has traditionally been a marker 

that turns our attention from the summer months to a new 

season. 

 We turn our heads from summertime leisure, 

recreations and travel and from generally taking a break 

from previous fall-spring schedules to focus on a new 

season ahead.  As we transition into this new season of 

our lives, so do we also transition into a new or renewed 

season in the life of the church.  It is the time where we 

“re-gather” or return to a more routine time in our 

worship and in our parish life together.  It is a time where 

we “re-gather”, “re-focus” and re”-commit” to a more 

faithful discipleship by a more faithful living and 

attendance in our church community at St. Philip. 

 In fact, this remains our “holy obligation” to worship 

regularly, to give generously of our time, talents and 

treasures, to participate in Christian education and 

formation and to take care of the needs of others through 

a faith community.  This is crucial to our own spiritual 

well-being and to accomplish the mission of the Church. 

 September 8, 2019, is our official “Gathering Day” or 

“Rally Day” where we gather and rally the beginning of a 

new season in our parish life together.  We will celebrate 

who we are and the various ministries of our church that 

you might join or support.  The Adult Education and the 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd programs will begin the 

following Sunday on September 15, 2019. 

 Next Sunday, let us gather together in worship and 

fellowship to prepare ourselves for an upcoming season 

of faithful living in the life of the church.  See you there 

and see you in the Christian Education class the following 

Sunday! 

 

“The best is yet to come!” 

Fr. Terry 
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Men’s Club  

Pancake Breakfast 

2019 
    

. . .  to the men of the church and 
to all who participated in or 
attended this grace-filled 
community ministry of St. Philip. 

Another great year!  

 Coming this Fall!! 
 

 

                  

                    
 

            

   “Simon Peter” is a six-week Adult Bible                      

Study by Adam Hamilton.  Peter was just an ordinary 

guy who heard and followed God’s extraordinary call.  

Discover how you, too, have special gifts, talents and 

abilities that God can use to make a difference today.  

The study program will begin September 15, 2019, and 

will continue through October 29, 2019.  Each session 

will begin with a brief DVD presentation followed by 

the book discussions.  The cost of the book will be 

approximately $13 and can be purchased from Jonathan 

Bennett or Fr. Terry or in the classroom on Sundays.  

All are welcome! 

Simon Peter 

Flawed but Faithful Disciple 

By Adam Hamilton 
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But Jesus called for them and said, “Let the little children come to me, and do not stop them; for it 

is to such as these that the kingdom of God belong. (Luke 18:16) 

You are invited to join us from 9-10:15 am on September 8th for an Open House in the atrium (our 

prepared environments) upstairs in the Parish Life Center to learn more about Catechesis of the 

Good Shepherd, our Sunday morning approach to Christian Education at St. Philip for children 

ages 2 ½ years-6th grade. We hope you’ll stop by for a tour to see the materials the children use 

and to hear more about the presentations for each age group that are based on the Scripture and the 

Liturgy. 

It has been a busy summer for me as I led several Catechesis of the Good Shepherd formation 

courses for adults around the country. In my travels I could feel the joy and again hear the voices 

of St. Philip’s children, past and present, as I shared their artwork and presentation responses with 

the course participants. It made me eager to begin our Sunday morning sessions with the children 

again. Speaking of the fall sessions… 

Our first session will be on September 15th at 9-10:15 am. We are looking forward to another year 

with the children as we learn about the Good Shepherd and his great love for us. 

Donna Turner 
 

    

Ladies . . . Don’t Forget! 
 

Please join us on September 10, 2019, at 10:30 am in 

Bernard Hall.  This fall we will be discussing Melissa 

Spoelstra’s study Romans, Good News that Changes 
Everything.  No need to sign up—just show up! 

Workbooks will be available for $12.99.  This is a six-

week study with video. 

I look forward to seeing you. 

Margaret Brooks 

       Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
(Christian Education for children 2 ½ years-6th  grade) 
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The choir has resumed their Wednesday evening 
rehearsals on August 29th at 7:15 pm in the choir 
room.  Please consider joining the choir!  It’s not 
too late!  No audition or prior experience is 
necessary.  If you are musically inclined this is a 
great opportunity to contribute to the beauty of 
our communal worship in a meaningful and 
fulfilling way.  If you know someone else who is 
musically inclined, please encourage that person o 
come sing with us.  Feel free to contact me if you 
have any questions. 

 
 

Dr. Richard Townley 
Director of Music Ministry  
Richard@bbfpc.com 

Music Notes 

We Are Updating our Prayer List Again  

PLEASE be sure to complete a prayer  request 

form from the box on the hall bulletin board.  After 

30 days, please update the office on 

the status of your person and let’s 

consider moving them to the DOK 

prayer list if they are still in need of 

our prayers.  Thank you for your 

cooperation. 

Remember the St. Philip Discretionary Fund  

THIS Sunday is the St. Philip Discretionary Fund Sunday. The loose offering and other 
gifts so designated are given to the St. Philip Discretionary Fund for the purpose of 
helping parish members and others in the community in times of serious need.  If you 
wish to Contribute by check, please make it out to St. Philip 
and designate it “St. Philip Discretionary Fund.”   Also, one can 
contribute to this fund at any time. 

                       

                            MEN’S CLUB 
                       Dinner & Meeting 

 

 

 

 
 

2ndThursday of the month 
6:30 PM, Parish Hall 

This month’s meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 12th. 

 MEN’S 

CLUB 

Attention  

ALL Members! 
 

We are asking ALL 

members to help us 

update our records for 

a new directory.  Please check the directory 

draft in the Par ish Hall this Sunday and 

initial by your family info if it is 

OK/correct.  If not, please write corrections 

on the page or call the office, 901-388-

9830.  This is the first phase of publishing 

our next “photo” directory!    

We appreciate your help!        
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STAFF 
 

Fr. Terry Street   896-5106 
Rector 
 
Maera Montgomery  
Parish Secretary  388-9830 
 
Dr. Richard Townley 
Director of Music Ministry 
 
Jessica Heckle     335-8117 
Treasurer 
 

VESTRY 

 

Dwight Wagner    5817792 
Sr. Warden 
 

David Delich     828-8561 
Jr. Warden 
 

Geoff Albert         581-7792 

Sandra Booth       494-9301 

Jennifer Temple  590-8484 

 

Donna Turner      487-5405 
 

David Voye          409-8430 

 

Girl Scouts 

Meet every every 
Thursday, 

5-8:30 PM 

PLC & Bernard Hall 

Time to Renew Your 

 

It's time again to renew your Kroger Plus Community Rewards 

Points. The Kroger Plus program is a way for you to earn 

money to assist St. Philip's in its ministry by shopping at Kroger. 

 

Renewing your Community Rewards is easy:  go to 

www.kroger.com

"Community Rewards", and enter St. Philip's code 81351.

 

Not computer savvy or have never registered your Kroger Plus 

card? We will have two events during Sunday morning breakfast 

to help you renew or sign up for this program. Our first event 

will be June 19 and the second July 17. If you have any questions 

about the program, contact Jonathan Bennett 901

Save the Date !!! 

Date:  Saturday, October 26 

Time:  5:00pm—8:00pm 

Event: The St. Philip Low Country  

        Shrimp Boil 

You won’t want to miss the fun, 

good food, and fellowship! 

Dedication of the Remington Piano 
Works by Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart, 

Johann Sebastian Bach, and 

Franz Schubert 

 

Dr. Richard S. Townley, pianist 

St. Philip Episcopal Church, Memphis, TN 

Friday, Sept. 13, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, September 13, 6:30 p.m. please join us for the blessing 

and dedication of our new piano.  Dr. Richard Townley will 

perform works by W.A. Mozart, J.S. Bach, and Franz 

Schubert.  There will be a wine & cheese reception 

immediately following the program.  Freewill donations will 

be accepted and applied toward the cost of the instrument.  

Come enjoy an elegant evening of music and fellowship. 

http://www.kroger.com
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       Financials 

 

 

NEXT SUNDAY! 

Rally Day is a special day at St. Philip.  It is a time to “re-gather” after the summer break to 

re-focus our attention and commitment to the church and to our faith community with a 

renewed spirit.  Rally Day is a time of celebration and a time to feel the vibrancy of Christ’s 

work in our community at this wonderful church.  Rally Day also serves as a “kick-off” for 

our fall Christian Education classes that begin September 15. 

 

Special Refreshments will be served after each service. 

Sunday—September 8               

St. Philip Episcopal Church      

Profit & Loss Budget Performance      

         

         

         

        

        

         

        

       

      

July 2019  Jul 19 Budget Jan - Jul 19 YTD Budget Annual Budget 

 Ordinary Income/Expense      

  Income      

   4100 · Operating Income 21,417.07 27,920.50 166,871.68 153,514.00 275,875.00 

   4200 · Investment Income 621.09 102.25 1,884.23 715.75 1,225.00 

   

4300 · Non-operating In-

come 0.00 0.00 0.00 250.00 500.00 

   5200 · Funds Transfer 0.00 700.00 0.00 5,000.00 7,500.00 

  Total Income 22,038.16 28,722.75 168,755.91 159,479.75 285,100.00 

  Expense      

   6000 · Operating Expenses 21,204.36 28,135.79 169,646.89 179,495.38 311,542.89 

  Total Expense 21,204.36 28,135.79 169,646.89 179,495.38 311,542.89 

 Net Ordinary Income 833.80 586.96 -890.98 -20,015.63 -26,442.89 

Net Income 833.80 586.96 -890.98 -20,015.63 -26,442.89 
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In Our Parish Community 

On the Prayer List 
Ricky Blount 

Sandra Booth 

Brooks Family 

Scott Carpenter 

Steve Chester 

Suzy Cunningham 

Margaret Dischler 

Shirley Goergens 

Patric Hughes 

Kelsey Knight 

Titus Lansing 

John Lewis 

Kim Mills 

Fr. James Newsom 

Robinson Family 

Sipes Family 

Julie Tolbert 

Valenti Family 

Beverly Williams 

September Anniversaries 

     

 Bruce & Ann Guthrie       1 

 Don & Ginger Holmes       3 

 Daniele & Melva Zanella    10 

 Randy & Ann Randalls    19 

 Jonathan & Leanne Bennett   21 

  
  

Memorials Received  

in the Month of August 
 

In memory of:  Morgan Fowler 

By: Cindy Cain 

  Mike and Jen Jaeger 

  Mr./Mrs. Bob Ely 

  Mr./Mrs. Ferd Heckle 

 

In memory of:  Doris Campbell 

By:     Sandra Booth 

 

In memory of:  Charles Brooks 

By:     Mr./Mrs. Ray Harvell 

  Mr./Mrs. Ferd Heckle 

  Jane M. Donnelly, Tim Goodroe, Donna  

   Goodroe 

  Sally Magdefrau 

  Peebles Funeral Home 
 

September Birthdays 
 

 Daniele Zanella    1 

 Andrew Street    3 

 Heather Bopp    4 

    Peter Ferron    4 

    Carol Shelton    4 

    Virginia Lewis    5 

 Steve Shelton    7 

 Hester Boyd  10 

 Cheyenne Johnson  10 

 James Pitcock  10 

 Mary Potts   11 

 Peggy Frasier  12 

 Barbara Van Dyke  12 

 Michael McDonald  13 

 Kathleen Armour  14 

 Mary Ely  16 

 Cynthia Cain  17 

 Deaderick Van Dyke  17 

 Dale Segar   18 

 Jake Dain  18 

 Mark Smith   19 

 Amy Bufalino  22 

 Hunter Lewis  23 

  Craig Clemmensen  24 

 Alecia Brooks  25 

 Alexander McWhirter  25 

 Brian McDonald  27  

 Judyth Wilson                29               
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St. Philip Episcopal Church 

9380 Davies Plantation Rd. 

Memphis,  TN  38133 

The Rev. Terry Street, Rector 

Sunday Schedule 

  8:00a  Holy Eucharist 

  8:45a  Coffee Hour, Parish Hall 

  10:30a  Holy Eucharist  

11:45a  Coffee Hour, Parish Hall 

Wednesday Service 

12:10 p  Healing w / Holy Eucharist 

 

 

Phone:  
901-388-9830 

 
Fax:  

901-388-8519 
 

E-mail:  
 

office@stphilip 
memphis.org  

We’re on the web… 

www.stphilipmemphis.org 

 

Time to Renew Your Kroger Card 
 

It's time again to renew your Kroger Plus 

Community Rewards Points. The Kroger Plus program is a way for you to earn 

money to assist St. Philip's in its ministry by shopping at Kroger.  For the 

quarter of 2019 ending July 31, we earned $106.82 with 41 families 

participating.  Renewing your Community Rewards is easy: go to 

www.kroger.com, sign in, select "Community", select "Community Rewards", 

and enter St. Philip's code new code  EA218. 

http://www.kroger.com

